INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO: CITY OF SEWARD ADMINISTRATION STAFF

FROM: GEORGE M. O'DELL ~ IT TECHNICIAN

SUBJECT: DISPOSAL OF KU7PG / K0O3FO AND ASSOCIATED EQUIPMENT

DATE: 07/30/2021

As there are no longer any staff members in the city’s employ with knowledge on how to operate
or maintain the licenses for KO7PG / KO3FO and the associated equipment, these assets have
since become a burden to the city and in their current state are incapable of providing a benefit to
the public.

Please also note that the city went through a competitive bid process late last year (2020) to
dispose of these assets and that the process resulted in no bids being received.

Since then, there has been an immense amount of interest in these assets from a local non-profit
Kenai Mountains Public Media inc.

It is my understanding that Kenai Mountains Public Media inc. intends to operate and maintain
these assets for the benefit of our community and the surrounding area.

So, it is my recommendation that these assets be donated to Kenai Mountains Public Media inc.
as soon as reasonably possible.

Fozs e Cforr 7/20/21

George M. O'Dell - IT Technician Date
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Janette Bower - City Manager Date



